

PART 1: LISTENING COMPREHENSION

Section 1: Questions 1-5: Listen to Giorgio describing his bedroom and fill in each blank with NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS and A NUMBER from the recording.

1. Giorgio finds his bed really _____.
2. From the window of his bedroom, he can see _____.
3. He usually plays games on his phone to _____.
4. He doesn't have his private _____.
5. He puts _____ above his bed and beside the TV.

Section 2: Questions 6-10: Listen to Jasmine talking to her aunt about a camping trip last weekend and answer the following questions with NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS from the recording.

1. What did Jasmine and her aunt do in the lake?
2. How did Jasmine feel first about sleeping in a tent?
3. What did Jasmine's aunt like grilling?
4. Where did Jasmine and her aunt run?
5. Which activity did Jasmine love most in her trip?

PART II: READING COMPREHENSION

Passage 1: Questions 11-15: Read the text about an office and answer each question with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS from the passage.

My company is Marshall Publishing. I started working here six years ago. I do some work in the advertising department of the company, helping to make adverts for radio stations around the world. It's not a big office and it's not very modern either, but we really like working here. There's only one computer and there's a lot of papers and files in a filing cabinet. The walls are gray, although they should be white. They are dirty and we need to paint them again.

In my part of the office, there's me and then there are three others, Lucy, Helen and Paul. Paul is the new one. He arrived only three months ago. He was a lawyer before, then he decided he didn't want to be a lawyer anymore, so he changed his job completely. Lucy is the grandmother of the office. She started working here almost twelve years ago, when the company started. Everybody comes to her when there's a problem that you don't understand. The manager of the office is Liam. He's 39 years old and worked for a large publisher in London before taking this job. I think at the beginning, he felt a little strange, like an outsider. Now, he's friendly and helpful. He's the best boss you could have!

1. Where does the writer work at Marshall Publishing?
2. What can workers find in the filing cabinet?
3. What did Paul do before work in Marshall Publishing?
4. Who is the most experienced person in the office?
5. What is the manager of the company like?

Passage 2: Questions 16-20: Read the text about Martin's bad experience and answer each question with NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS and A NUMBER from the passage.

Martin had a terrible day yesterday. It was the day of his vacation to Spain but it was a nightmare. He left the house at 10 o'clock in the morning and caught a taxi to the airport. Martin went to the check-in with his luggage. When the man who worked for the airline asked for his passport, Martin became very upset. Where was his passport? Martin realized he didn't have his passport with him. What a disaster!

He jumped back into the taxi and told the driver to take him home. The driver drove quickly and Martin arrived back at his house in twenty minutes. He ran into the house and went into his bedroom. He found his passport on the bedside table and left the house again. But the taxi wasn't there! Where was the taxi! Martin jumped up and down angrily. "I don't believe it. The taxi left!" he shouted. He ran down the street and looked for another taxi.

After a few minutes, Martin found another taxi and told the driver to take him to the airport as quickly as possible. The traffic on the roads was very bad and, unfortunately, Martin's taxi arrived at the airport late. His plane left for Spain at 11.30 and Martin missed it. He was very sad and went to speak to the airline. They promised to get him a seat on an evening flight and Martin went home on another taxi to wait.

16. Martin had a vacation to Spain and he got to the airport by _____.
17. At the check-in desk, Martin couldn't find his _____.
18. It took him about _____ to go back to his house in the taxi.
19. He was too late for his flight because of the heavy _____.
20. He missed his plane and the airline offered him another _____ later in the evening.

Part III: Writing

Write full sentences based on given words by choosing the best answer (A, B, C or D)

21. Toyota/be/Japanese company/ be/ one/ famous/ automobile manufacturers/ world/.

- A. Toyota is a Japanese company, which is one of the famous automobile manufacturers in the world.
- B. Toyota is a Japanese company, which is one of the famous automobile manufacturers in world.
- C. Toyota is a Japanese company, which are one of famous automobile manufacturers in the world.
- D. Toyota is a Japanese company, which are one of the famous automobile manufacturers in the world.

22. Peter/ use/ pliers/ hold or pull nails/, but he/ use them/ cut wires/.

- A. Peter usually uses pliers for holding or pulling nails, but he never uses them for cutting wires.
- B. Peter usually use pliers for holding or pulling nails, but he never uses them for cutting wires.
- C. Peter usually uses pliers to holding or pulling nails, but he never uses them to cutting wires.
- D. Peter uses usually pliers for holding or pulling nails, but he never uses them for cutting wires.

23. We/ use/ new scanner/ scan/ documents/ send/ email/ right now/.

- A. We use new scanner for scan these documents and send to our customers every day.
- B. We use new scanner to scan these documents and send them to our customers every day.

- C. We use a new scanner for scan these documents and send to our customers every day.
D. We use a new scanner to scan these documents and send them to our customers every day.

24. We/ store/ lot/ important data/ files/ company computer/.

- A. We store lot of important data and files on the company computer.
B. We store a lot of important data and files on the company computer.
C. We store a lot of important data and files in the company computer.
D. We store a lot of important data and files in company computer.

25. Our trip/ Hoi An/ fantastic/ because/ weather/ nice/.

- A. Our trip to Hoi An was fantastic because the weather there were very nice.
B. Our trip in Hoi An was fantastic because weather there was very nice.
C. Our trip to Hoi An was fantastic because the weather there was very nice.
D. Our trip in Hoi An were fantastic because the weather there was very nice.

26. Tom and Ben / go/ holiday/ together/ last summer/ they/ stay/ guesthouse/.

- A. Tom and Ben went on holiday together last summer and they stayed in a guesthouse.
B. Tom and Ben went holiday together last summer and they stayed in a guesthouse.
C. Tom and Ben went on holiday together last summer and they stayed a guesthouse.
D. Tom and Ben went on holiday together last summer and they stayed in guesthouse.

27. You/ can see/ bookshop/ after/ turning right/ end/ road/.

- A. You can see the bookshop after turning right at end of the road.
B. You can see bookshop after turning right at the end of the road.
C. You can see the bookshop after turning right at the end of the road.
D. You can see the bookshop after turning right at the end of road.

28. Go along/ street/ then/ turn left/ crossroads/ restaurant/ left/.

- A. Go along street then turn left at the crossroads, and the restaurant is on the left.
B. Go along the street then turn left at the crossroads, and the restaurant is on the left.
C. Go along the street then turn left at the crossroads, and restaurant is on the left.
D. Go along the street then turn left at crossroads, and the restaurant is on the left.

29. Living/ city/ polluted/ and/ noisier/ living/ country/.

- A. Living at the city is more polluted and noisier than living the country.
B. Living in the city is more polluted and noisier than living in the country.
C. Living in the city is polluted and noisier than living in the country.
D. Living at the city is more polluted and noisier living the country.

30. Traffic/ Hanoi/ too crowded/ dangerous/ children/ elder/.

- A. The traffic in Hanoi is too crowded and dangerous for children and the elder.
B. The traffic in Hanoi is too crowded and dangerous for children and elder.
C. The traffic at Hanoi is too crowded and dangerous for children and the elder.
D. The traffic at Hanoi is too crowded and dangerous for children and elder.